
Commodore
Mike Bruckelmeyer
We have undoubtedly heard the idiom, 
“Time flies when you are having fun!” 
This year has certainly moved quickly, 
and I have certainly had fun!  Thank you 
for the opportunity and the privilege to be 
your Commodore for this past year.   
We have had a fantastic year at the Club, 
and it would not have been possible 
without individuals who worked tirelessly 
and sometimes behind the scenes to 
make it happen.  I want to first share my 
appreciation to the members of the Board 
of Governors and the Trustees.  Whether 
individually or as a group, this team, 
working together, has accomplished so 
much for our membership.  It has been 
an honor to serve with you.  I encourage 
the members to thank them whenever 
possible because that’s how the Board 
Members get paid, your appreciation and 
support. 
The staff have also made this a memorable 
year.  General Manager, Rodney Probst, 
Assistant GM, Ish Howe, and their 

kitchen and front of house staff have 
made the Club a very special place to 
be.  Rebecca and Deana were there for all 
of us when we had questions or needed 
help from the office. Last, but certainly 
not least, thanks to Holly for keeping our 
island ship shape! 
None of what we have all enjoyed would 
be possible without the support and 
confidence given to us by the membership 
of the Club.  I have had the opportunity to 
meet with many members and make new 
friends and build relationships.  Thank 
you! 
I would not have been able to serve 
as Commodore without the love and 
support of my First Mate, Julie.  We had 
to juggle, not only already busy lives, but 
also the increased activity that comes with 
being Commodore.  I am very lucky to 
have her beside me. 
I hope to see a LOT of you at our 
upcoming Election and Annual Meeting 
on September 22!   This is a very 
important time for our membership as 
we have an opportunity to vote on an 
update to our Constitution to bring it into 
this century and make Club operations 
more efficient.  We need a quorum of 
our members to attend and vote on this 
change, and this is the best time to do it.  
Finally, I wish only the best to our new 
Commodore, Bill Collinson, and his 2025 
Board of Governors.  I have worked very 
closely with Bill over the last few years, 
and I know I am leaving the helm of the 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club in good hands. 

See you at the Club!

Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer
Commodore@buckeyelakeyc.com

Sunday Funday
Sunday, September 1

Shucking Bubba Deluxe

Commodore Dwight R. Haggard
Long Distance Race
Monday, September 2

Dine & Dance
Friday, September 6

Silver Band

Tailgate Party
Saturday, September 7

OSU v. Western Michigan

Sunday Funday
Sunday, September 8

Rochelle Moore
FYA & Sol Band

Supper Club
Friday, September 13

Reid Coleman

Howard Everitt's
Rock 'n Roll Jam

Sunday, September 15

Candidates Night
Friday, September 20

Tailgate Party
Saturday, September 21

OSU v. Marshall

Porch Picnic & Elections
Sunday September 22

Supper Club
Friday, September 27

Rese Jhordan

Tailgate Party
Saturday, September 28
OSU @ Michigan State
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Entertainment
– Governor Joel Gabor

Fall is election season at BLYC and, again, we seek 
dedicated member volunteers willing to share their time 
and talent with the Club as members of the Board of 
Governors.   Please contact VC Bill Collinson or P/C 
Mark Pyle if you are interested. Additionally, feel free 
to ask any current Board member or Past Commodore 
about it as well. They are always happy to share! 
Equally important is the Annual Membership Meeting 
which follows the election festivities on September 22.  
This year’s meeting, in addition to learning who the 
new Board of Governors are along with their positions 
of responsibility (including a new Entertainment 
Governor), we will also be voting on proposed 
Constitution changes. I would encourage to all to attend! 
In other news … We have a strong Labor Day/End of 
Summer relay for the end of September;  CYNTsation 
(Friday - 8/30) is up first, followed by our initial Tailgate 
Party of the season as our National Championship 
contending OSU Buckeyes take on the Akron Zips (sorry 
guys) on 8/31, and we are anchored by our new friends 
Shucking Bubba Deluxe helping us rip it up to close 
out our Summer entertainment season.  We don’t stop 
there, so please check out our calendar for additional 
entertainment highlights in September and beyond. 
I hope you all enjoyed our time together.  Wishing you 
the very best and, of course, I will continue to... 

See you at the Club! Joel Gabor 
Entertainment@Buckeyelakeyc.com

Look for Look for 
the GREEN the GREEN 
BLYC signs BLYC signs 

for Member for Member 
Transient Transient 
Dockage!Dockage!

Bar & Kitchen
– Rear Commodore Vic Schroeder

Summer is not over — still plenty of boating time and the 
Club business season is upon us.  First and foremost, please 
be sure to mark your calendars and attend the BLYC Annual 
Meeting on Sunday September 22nd.  At this meeting we 
will be proposing changes in the Constitution, so it is very 
important that we have a quorum of members in attendance.  
We will need your feedback and vote. In addition, the 
membership will be voting in the new Board.  The weekend 
of events starts with Candidates Night on Friday the 20th with 
dinner and candidates sharing why they should be on the 
board. Sunday is the Annual Meeting.  Voting for candidates 
starts at 9:00 am and ends at 1:00 pm.  In conjunction, the 
Porch Picnic will be occurring.  This is a great time when 
the board and candidates share tasty brunch and other treats 
for members.  At 1:00 pm we have the Auxiliary annual 
meeting and 2:00 pm is the Club Annual meeting where we 
will discuss the Constitution, followed by the Commodore's 
Reception with the Lakeside Trio.  
So please mark your calendar, come out,  have fun, and help 
support your Club. 
Hope to See you There!

Vic Schroeder 
BarandKitchen@Buckeyelakeyc.com

BREAKFAST
SERVED 
EVERY

SUNDAY
9:00 AM — 1:00 PM
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Race & regatta
– Governor Dean Pickett

It's hard to believe it is already September, and my first year 
as Governor for Race and Regatta is ending. Our club is 
lucky to have a great group of people who help make the 
races happen each week. A few of them are Rick and Marcia 
Henderson, Dan Spence, Dave Paligo (Fleet Captain) and 
Steve Harris (our Principal Race Officer). So, from all the 
sailors, a huge THANK YOU.   
Our spring and summer Sail-on-Sunday series are behind 
us, and we are well into our fall series, with the long distance 
race on the horizon, followed by the highlight of the season, 
the Snowball Regatta.   
In September and October, the following events will be 
occurring in the Race & Regatta area:  

•	 Sail on Sunday
•	 weekly through 9/15 — 12:00 - ~3:00 pm 

•	 Wind on Wednesday
•	 weekly through 9/18 (relaxed sailing)  

•	 Special Events  
•	 Commodore Dwight R. Haggard Labor Day 

Long Distance Race  
•	 Commodore George V. Fisher Snowball Regatta  
•	 Sailing Awards Dinner on October 11  

Lastly, it is also time for our Annual Meeting in September. 
This Annual Meeting we are looking to pass a constitutional 
change related to fiscal and operational responsibilities for 
the Board of Governors and Board of Trustees.    
Best Regards

Dean Pickett 
RaceandRegatta@Buckeyelakeyc.com

Membership
– Governor Mike Perez

Happy September!  Now that summer is in the rearview 
mirror, it’s time to start enjoying all the Club has to 
offer during the fall months.  Be on the lookout for Club 
communications with details about all the great events 
coming your way!               
At the August board meeting, we had zero new members 
voted into the club.  Due to incredible demand for club 
membership, we are currently at capacity with a waitlist 
for new members.  If you sponsor a prospective member, 
they will be added to the waitlist once I receive their online 
application and two sponsor letters.  Remember, only the 
actual member and not the first mate can sponsor a new 
applicant.  Also, the only applicants not subjected to the 
waitlist would be a member’s adult child who is under age 
40. 
Remember that securing a spot on the waitlist will also 
require a refundable $500 deposit, which will be applied to 
the initiation dues once the prospective member comes off 
the waitlist.  Also, if a prospective member’s circumstances 
change (e.g. move…) the $500 will be refunded to them. 
Please continue to make sure all your personal information 
is current in the member directory.  It can be updated 
through your portal. 
Finally, September is election season at the club!  Since the 
club is driven by the members, make sure you participate in 
the process to elect a new Board of Governors.  Also, we will 
be voting on some changes to the Club Constitution.  Make 
sure you participate in that process because these changes 
are important to our future success.    

Mike Perez 
Membership@Buckeyelakeyc.com

Each week, Rodney and the kitchen staff 
prepare several great weekly features for 

your dining pleasure.  
Check them out online at 

www.buckeyelakeyc.com/gob-mess/weekly-features

Sunday
September 22

2:00 PM
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House & Grounds
– Vice Commodore Bill Collinson

As I write this article, summer is quickly 
coming to an end. As you all are aware, 
we have had very little rain in the past 
several weeks and, as such, the lake 
levels are dropping. For those of you 
who have boats in the water, I suggest 
you check your mooring lines frequently 
to make sure your vessel is tied up safely.  
We normally close the pool on the 
Sunday after Labor Day. This year the 
Board has decided to possibly keep it 
open for a couple of weeks after the 
8th of September for the enjoyment of 
our members. Obviously, this will be 
dependent on the weather and staffing. 
We will keep you informed through 
announcements in the e-News. Please 
be aware that even though we will try to 
extend the pool season, the pool bar will 
not be open.  
As I have indicated in previous articles, 
we will be uncovering the plumbing 
connecting with the kiddie pool to 
identify what is causing the leakage and 

determine what will be necessary to 
effect repairs. More to come on that in 
future articles.  
You all may be aware of the issues 
we have had with our sewer pump 
station this year. I am most pleased to 
report the pump station system has 
been rebuilt. All of the lines have been 
cleaned and it is currently in good 
working order.  
We have taken our initial steps in 
addressing the replacement of the rear 
steel staircase. This project is going to 
require the dismantling of the current 
staircase, the removal of the current 
cement foundation and replacing that 
with a new foundation. The staircase 
itself will be fabricated from galvanized 
steel which will eliminate any rusting 
issues that we now face with our current 
staircase. At this time we are finalizing 
the exact cost of the project and are 
proceeding to obtain the necessary 
permits to start construction. Based 
on current projections, we expect the 
project to commence around the week 
of October 7th and be completed by the 

week of November 11th. I will continue 
to update you on our progress in future 
articles.  
I am sorry to report that our new 
elevator has suffered a malfunction and 
the part necessary to effect repairs has 
been ordered. Hopefully by the time you 
read this article, the elevator will be up 
and running once more.  
As our fiscal year comes to a close, we 
look forward to the elections for the 
new Board members. I would ask that 
you keep the following dates in your 
calendar and make plans to attend the 
Candidates Night September 20th, the 
Porch Picnic and Elections Sunday 
September 22nd, and the Annual 
Meeting, also Sunday, September 22, at 
2:00 pm. Your attendance is extremely 
important for this meeting in that the 
board wishes to make a change to the 
constitution that will require a quorum. 
Details on the proposed changes were 
shared with the membership via email 
on August 22. 

Bill Collinson 
HouseandGrounds@Buckeyelakeyc.com

Junior Training
– Governor Stephanie Dolan

September is HERE!  It has been a wonderful summer with 
many great moments in the world of junior sailing!  We are in 
the process of storing and putting away boats and equipment 
and already looking forward to next year!   
Congratulations to Junior Sailing Race Team member, Bryor 
Burke.  He was chosen to recieve the Commodore Howard 
and Rosa Clark Scholarship for the Buckeye Lake Yacht Club 
Junior Sailing Inc. program this year.  Congratulations Bryor 
and best wishes in your future college and sailing endeavors!  
It has been wonderful to have you as part of the BLYC Sailing 
Team and as an instructor in our junior sailing camps! 
On a side note, mark your calendars and attend the Annual 
Meeting on Sunday, September 22nd.  This is a very important 
meeting and the best way for members to get updates on 
all the important things happening throughout the year 
and around the club.  Proposed changes in the By-Laws 
and Constitution will be discussed at this meeting and it is 
very important that we have as many members attend as we 
possibly can. 
THANK YOU all for your incredible support of the Junior 
Sailing program this summer and ALWAYS!  It is so greatly 
appreciated!!   

Stephanie Dolan 
JuniorTraining@Buckeyelakeyc.com

COmmunications
– Governor Bob Hegedus

August, while a bit dry and the water level a bit lower than we 
would like, held some of the best evening sunsets in my recent 
memory, I hope you were able to enjoy them from the new 
Club patio! 
And now Fall is right around the corner! 

"It's the first day of autumn! A time of hot chocolatey 
mornings, and toasty marshmallow evenings, and, best of 

all, leaping into leaves!" 
– Winnie The Pooh 

First off, I wanted to thank everyone for supporting the Junior 
Sailing program with your recent purchase of BLYC glasses 
and decanters.  Governor Dolan and the program are deeply 
appreciative of the generosity of the club in their support of 
the program.  THANK YOU!  Also, we still have extra glasses 
if you would like to purchase them.  If so, let Ish know or stop 
by the office to purchase them ($10/Glass. $40/Decanter) 
while supplies last! 
Secondly, I wanted to remind everyone to please attend the 
annual meeting and elections on September 22.  Having 
survived my first year as Governor, I continue to be reminded 
that the strength and success of the club depends on strong 
participation by its members.    

Bob Hegedus 
Communications@Buckeyelakeyc.com
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Docks & rentals
– Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

Classic Boat Show   
Thank you for removing your boats from the Watkins 
Island docks for the Classic Boat Show.  You contributed 
to the success of the show!  The people who came enjoyed 
walking around and seeing these classics floating in the 
water.  It really helps you appreciate the craftsmanship 
and beauty of these boats. 
Bird Watching  
As summer rolled into August, we had the invasion of 
the seagulls on our beautiful new docks on Watkins 
Island.  To counter the birds, we installed a sonic box that 
emits attacking eagle sounds to scare away the gulls.  The 
ducks, however, are not fazed by the noises.  If you are 
at Area 8 and Eastport, we recommend that you dangle 
shiny discs that move in the wind from your boats.  
Winter Boat Storage 
Have you planned for winter boat storage?  The storage in 
the Eastport boatyard is an annual fee and includes trailer 
storage during the boating season.  Eastport is a secure 
facility, and you have the combination.  An advantage to 
you as a Club member is that you will pass your stored 
boat each time you come to the Club and dream of last 
summer’s fun and next summer’s adventures!  Apply 
online today. 
The Dock Committee numbered all the docks on Watkins 
Island and installed the nameplates and the green BLYC 
signs on the transient docks.  They also worked on the 
Eastport boatyard and installed the dori poles on the 
Eastport and Area 8 docks.  Say thank you to P/C Charles 
Campbell, P/C Jeff Hamilton, Mike Smith, Matt Fennen, 
Mike Fornataro, Scott Evans, and Tom Reynolds.  Also, 
a big thank you to P/C Bruce Ames for preparing a new 
Watkins Island dock diagram from the construction 
plans. 
Dock Holders, it has been a pleasure to work with 
each of you this year.  You were patient throughout 
the construction period and the move back to Watkins 
Island.  You were also good about getting your dock lease 
agreements and boat information into the office in a 
timely manner.  Enjoy the rest of the boating season! 
Transient Dock Users we hope you enjoy coming to the 
Club by boat! Opening more docks for your use seems to 
be helping all.  There were very few complaints regarding 
parking in leased docks.  Keep looking for the green 
BLYC signs! 
It is an honor to serve as your Governor for docks and 
rentals and I wish each of you the best days on the water! 

Rickie Sue Grunden 
DocksandRentals@Buckeyelakeyc.com

JOIN US EVERY JOIN US EVERY 
FOOTBALLFOOTBALL
SATURDAY SATURDAY 

WATCHWATCH THE  THE 
BUCKEYES ON BUCKEYES ON 
THE BLYC BIG THE BLYC BIG 

SCREENSCREEN
FOODFOOD & DRINK  & DRINK 

SPECIALS EVERY SPECIALS EVERY 
WEEKWEEK

CHILI • BRATS • WINGS • DOGS
CHILI CHEESE FRIES • BURGERS

NACHOS SUPREME
AND MUCH, MUCH MORE

mailto:DocksandRentals@Buckeyelakeyc.com
https://ohiostatebuckeyes.com/sports/football/schedule


Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris

BLYC Historian
While looking through the archives for 
inspiration for this month's offering, I 
stumbled across the following article I 
wrote a few years back.  Realizing that 
this month marks the 100th Anniversary 
of Gettrost being elevanted to the office of 
Commodore, I felt that it was timely to 
share it again.

— SGH

Bowling, no Billiards, and 
the Best Dining Views on 
Buckeye Lake...
Captain Eddie Getrost was a well known 
citizen of Columbus, a veteran of the 
Spanish-American War, a Captain in 
World War I, a successful businessman, 
and our Commodore in 1925.
Born in Bellaire, Ohio in 1877, Gettrost 
came to Columbus at the age of 16 where 
he worked in a restaurant by day and 
attended business school at night.  When 
the Spanish-American War broke out, 
he enlisted in the US Army, served in 
Cuba and participated in  the landing 
at Guanica, Puerto Rico in 1898.  After 
returning from the war, he purchased the 
Swift Bowling Alley on East Gay Street.  
Over the years, he purchased several 
other bowling alleys and restaurants 
throughout Columbus, culiminating 
in his lavish Gettrost Recreation Hall 
encompassing the second, third, fourth, 
and fifth floors of 44 North Front, at the 
corner of West Gay (this location is the 
site of the Leveque Tower Garage today.)
At the start of World War I, Mr. Gettrost 
placed his businesses in the hands of 
his managers and again enlisted in 
the US Army.  He was soon thereafter 
commissioned as a First Lieutenant and 
sent to Virginia where he organized and 
trained a company of African American 
soldiers.  In August of that year, he 
accompanied them to France as their 
Commander where they were assigned 
to the Quartermaster's Corps.  While 
overseas, he was promoted to the rank of 
Captain, and was honorably discharged 
in August of 1919.  

Mr. Gettrost owned property on the 
south shore of Buckeye Lake near 
Millersport and was quite apparently a 
very active part of the lake community 
and BLYC.  In that time period, one 
of the more popular "off-season" 
activities BLYC members enjoyed 
was participating in the Inter-Lake 
Yachtsmen's Bowling Association.  
Frequently, their tournaments were 
hosted at Gettrost's fine establishments 
in Columbus. 
Sadly, club records from the 1920's 
are scarce and, according to Kyle 
Armstrong's Book, Story of Buckeye Lake 
Yacht Club, there is also some question 
as to the manner of how officers were 
elected during that time.  There are no 
records available, save the names of the 
Commodores, of who served BLYC on 
the Board or its committees.  Regardless, 
Eddie Gettrost became Commodore, our 
14th, in September of 1924.
Commodore Gettrost's elevation to 
the office coincided with the period 
of U.S. history later to be known as 
the "Coolidge Prosperity."  Industrial 
production was up 70%, wages rose 
nearly 25%, widespread electrification 
improved the lives of many Americans, 
and by the end of the decade over half 
of all American's owned automobiles 
and other "luxury" items previously 
beyond their reach.  The Club, too, 
benefitted from this era.  Activity 
at BLYC was higher than ever!  In 
order to accomodate this increase in 
participation, the Board eliminated the 
old "billiard hall" upstairs, enclosed the 
staircase, and added additional sleeping 
accomodations for members visiting the 
lake on the weekends.  BLYC had also 
outgrown "Gob's Mess" (today, the bar) 
as it's only dining area with meal service 
frequently spilling over into the "lounge" 
(as we know it today, the Fireplace 
Room).  The Board elected to enclose the 
west porch to add our current glazed-
in dining room with arguably the best 
dining views on Buckeye Lake.  As a part 
of this project, BLYC finally and officially 
dedicated our island in the name of the 
Honorable George H. Watkins who was 
immensely instrumental in the early 

developement of both the lake and of 
BLYC years earlier.  On the evening of 
July 3rd, 1925 - 11 years after his death 
and nearly two decades following the 
Club voting to so dedicate the island - 
a group of Mr. Watkins' friends, along 
with members of the Club, unveiled and 
dedicated a monument appropriately 
commemorating this "member and and 
lover of the Club, friend of the common 
people," who "departing, left to them in 
Buckeye Lake a beautiful and valuable 
heritage to which his spirt invites us 
to return again and again to enjoy the 
fruits of his labors.  He it was who made 
our Yacht Club possible."  So originated 
the large bronze tablet still mounted, 
although perhaps somewhat obscurely, 
on the chimney in the Club dining room.
Commodore Gettrost passed away in 
November of 1929 following a stroke 
suffered at his Buckeye Lake cottage.  He 
was 52 years old.
While bowling may not enjoy the 
popularity today that it once did and 
both the billiard hall and sleeping rooms 
upstairs are now gone, the members 
of BLYC are certainly indebted to 
Commodore Gettrost for his leadership 
and vision in providing us what is, 
arguably, still - nearly 100 years later 
- one of the greatest features of our 
Clubhouse.  Regardless of the season, 
is there anything better than enjoying a 
good meal with friends while looking out 
over our beautiful lake?

Eddie Gettrost - 1916



BLYC Auxiliary
Happy Fall from your BLYC Auxiliary 
Thank you to our donor of the staff shirts for our annual 
Auxiliary fundraiser, and to All Out Designs for creating them.  
Also, thank you to Sharon Heise for her help and donations. 
We also got to acknowledge the 50-year Anniversary of a 
family tradition.  1974 BLYC Commodore Mike Hein, 1974 
BLYC Ladies Auxiliary President Joan Hein, Tracey (Hein) 
Davis BLYC Auxiliary President 2000 for the first time. (Also 
2012, 2014 Co-President, 2020 & 2021)  2024 BLYC Auxiliary 
President Barb Hein.  We also acknowledged the 50 year 
anniversary of the Commodores Lounge being built and 
decorated. The primary purpose of the Auxiliary is to support 
the club through facility improvements, beautification, and to 
foster a fun, social, community spirit within the Club which has 
always been the Auxiliary mission since its beginning in 1941. 
Our Celebration Pool Party and meeting was fun and lots of 
good discussions.  Please let us know what ideas you have 
for next year’s activities or adventures you would like your 
Auxiliary to schedule.   
Thursday, September 12 — Join us for 5:30 Social  6:30 
Meeting/Elections  7:30 Music with David Spires and Shawna 
Corder (Sponsored by your Auxiliary) Everyone is invited, 
please make a reservation. 
Reminder:  Please go online at www.buckeyelakeyc.com, the 
Auxiliary tab, to support your Auxiliary with a $25.00 donation 
for membership dues or fill out the form — payment can be 
made by cash, check or member charge.  Annual dues run from 
now until August 31, 2025.  We have added a Lifetime Auxiliary 
Membership for $500 and a spouse, significant other, or family 
member $300. 
More information will be given through our BLYC website and 
BLYC e-News. 

Your continuing support is much appreciated
2024 BLYC Auxiliary Board  

Barb, Janine, Sue, Tami and Tracey 

Saturday
October 12

Buckeye Lake Yacht Club
Annual Meeting

Sunday, September 22 - 2:00 pm

AGENDA
Call to Order......................Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer
Invocation.................Fleet Chaplain Mark Thogmartin, PhD
Pledge of Allegiance.........Rear Commodore Vic Schroeder
Roll Call of Commodores.............Governor Bob Hegedus
Quorum Determination..........Rufus Hurst, Parliamentarian
Minutes of 2023 Annual Meeting...Governor Bob Hegedus
Financial Report....................................Jody Wheeler, WSS

GOVERNORS’ REPORTS
House & Grounds..............Vice Commodore Bill Collinson 
Bar & Kitchen..................Rear Commodore Vic Schroeder
Communications............................Governor Bob Hegedus
Docks & Rentals..............................Governor Dean Pickett
Entertainment.....................................Governor Joel Gabor
Junior Training...........................Governor Stephanie Dolan
Membership.......................................Governor Mike Perez
Race & Regatta...............................Governor Dean Pickett

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Board of Trustees.......................Commodore Mark Russell
I-LYA Delegate...............................Commodore Don Harris
Commodores’ Association..........Commodore Mark Russell
Commodores’ Steak Nite...............Commodore Greg Miller
BLYC Auxiliary.....................................Barb Hein, President
Sailing Fleets............................David Paligo, Fleet Captain
Power Fleet................................Brian Thom, Fleet Captain
Snowball Regatta........................Commodore Steve Harris
Classic Boat Regatta........................................Chris Hebert
BLYC Car Show..............................................Jeff Schwartz
BLYC Golf Outing............................................Andy Joseph
Good Neighbor Committee............Commodore Greg Miller
Finance Committee.........................Commodore Mark Pyle
Insurance Committee........Rear Commodore Bill Collinson
Audit Committee...................................................................
Commodore’s Report.......Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer
Presentation of Awards.....Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
From the Floor.......................................................................

NEW BUSINESS
From the Floor.......................................................................
Election Results................Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

ADJOURNMENTContact P/C Steve harris, Chair
for more information

VOLUNTEERSVOLUNTEERS
NEEDEDNEEDED

http://www.buckeyelakeyc.com


Chaplain's Corner
– Mark Thogmartin, Fleet Chaplain

Praying For the Wind 
Central to the mission of the BLYC is “the promotion of 
yachting and aquatic sports” which has, historically, featured 
sailing and sailboat racing. Sailboats are solar-powered; 
the breezes that fill their sails are caused by the sun’s 
uneven heating of the earth’s surface, the resulting rising 
air, the rotation of the globe, and so on. Steve Harris, the 
Club’s resident science teacher, would be more eloquent in 
explaining these phenomena, so I’ll move on to matters that 
are within my wheelhouse. 
God is the Overseer of the atmosphere and its processes. As 
Fleet Chaplain, part of my job description is to lead the Club 
in entreating the Creator for fair winds so that our races can 
go on as scheduled each week. I believe I’ve been faithful 
in doing so, even if the posted race results would indicate 
otherwise. At the risk of looking like I’m making excuses, 
allow me to offer these observations and reflections: 

•	 God has the entire world to administer, and a lot 
of prayers are directed to him 24/7. While we are 
praying for spritely breezes, the hot air balloon club 
is praying for little to no wind, and the local farmers 
are praying for soaking rains to relieve the drought. 

•	 Because the Lord works out all things for the ultimate 
good of His people (Romans 8:28), our frustrations 
might be better character-building instruments in 
His hands than the winning of a trophy. 

•	 The Bible is full of situations where even the greatest 
saints did not receive the desired answers to the 
petitions they made. Righteous Job, the Apostle Paul, 
and even Jesus Himself submitted to God’s will above 
their own at the height of their suffering. 

•	 Psalm 104: 3 says that God “rides on the wings of the 
wind.” It is ultimately His prerogative as to whether 
He wants to ride over Buckeye Lake on a particular 
day. 

It’s not my intent to be irreverent with these lighthearted 
musings. But I think they do reflect just a bit of the 
mysterious workings of God’s will that have befuddled 
theologians for centuries. So, let’s keep calling out for fair 
winds. Our sails will fill soon enough! 

LET US KNOW ABOUT YOUR 
DINING EXPERIENCE

www.buckeyelakeyc.com/feedback

Candidates NightCandidates Night
FridayFriday, September 20, September 20

Buffet DinnerBuffet Dinner
5:00 - 8:005:00 - 8:00

SaladSalad Table Table
Chef Carved Prime Rib of BeefChef Carved Prime Rib of Beef

Chicken MarsalaChicken Marsala
(Chicken in a Marsala Wine Mushroom Sauce)(Chicken in a Marsala Wine Mushroom Sauce)

Penne Pasta with Meat SaucePenne Pasta with Meat Sauce
Baked Cod "Bonne Femme"Baked Cod "Bonne Femme"

Horseradish Whipped PotatoesHorseradish Whipped Potatoes
Roasted Mixed VegetablesRoasted Mixed Vegetables

Dessert TableDessert Table

$25$25.95.95
Salad Table Only — $15.95

No Other Food Service Available

Candidate SpeechesCandidate Speeches
8:00 pm

Master of Ceremonies Master of Ceremonies —— P/C Steve Harris P/C Steve Harris

Annual AdultAnnual Adult
Halloween PartyHalloween Party

Friday, October 25Friday, October 25
withwith

Chaz Mechenbier& Hang TimeChaz Mechenbier& Hang Time
Halloween BuffetHalloween Buffet

Chuck Wagon Chili
Shaved Roast Beef Mini Sandwiches
Parmesan Spinach Dip w/Pita Crisps

Vegetable Stuffed Mushrooms
Mummy Dogs

Chicken Firecrackers
Vegetable Tray w/ Hummus and Dips

Fresh Fruit Tray
Nacho Bar

Caramel Corn
Caramel Apple Bread Pudding

$22.95$22.95

http://www.buckeyelakeyc.com/feedback


Your Local Boating Experts
Family-Owned & Operated • Expert Brokerage Sales

Factory Trained and Certified Technicians
Winterization & Storage • Boat Commissioning & Service

“More than a Dealership: A Boating Community”

www.robbcomarine.com • 740-954-8004
New/Used Sailboats

New/Used Outboard Engines
New/Used Boat Trailers

New/Used Pontoons
New/Used Waverunners 

Used Powerboats

Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (also referred to as “MLPF&S” or “Merrill”) makes available 
certain investment products sponsored, managed, distributed or provided by companies that are affiliates 
of Bank of America Corporation (“BofA Corp.”). MLPF&S is a registered broker-dealer, registered investment 
adviser, Member SIPC and a wholly owned subsidiary of BofA Corp.
© 2024 Bank of America Corporation. All rights reserved. | MAP6338428 Vault-BA1Q1Y | MLWM-242-AD | 

Calloway Robertson
Senior Vice President 
Financial Advisor
614.825.0362, calloway.robertson@ml.com

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management
8890 Lyra Drive 
Columbus, OH 43240
https://fa.ml.com/ohio/columbus/theatlasgroup/

• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

A registered 501(c)3 Corporation

To improve, 
restore, & 
maintain 

Watkins Island 
and support the 

Buckeye Lake 
Community

www.watkinsisland.org (614) 832-2568

Lisa has the experience, knowledge 
and connections to help you have a 

smooth transaction - and have some 
fun along the way!

4595 Walnut Road, Buckeye Lake, OH
740 814-0166

YOUR BUCKEYE LAKE REALTOR!

Rt. 79 (2 miles south of Heath)
Ask for Mike Bruckelmeyer

Shop 24/7 at CoconisFurniture.com

5246 Walnut Road, Suite B2
Buckeye Lake, Ohio 43008

740-877-6449
www.lepirealestate.com

http://www.robbcomarine.com
https://advisor.ml.com/sites/oh/columbus-oh/theatlasgroup
https://chrishebert.howardhanna.com/
https://hangupsinc.com/
www.watkinsisland.org
http://www.watkinsisland.org
https://lisastewart.howardhanna.com/Agent/Content/70635/about_me
http://coconisfurniture.com/
http://buckeyelakeshopper.com/
http://susannebrennan.com/
lepirealestate.com


State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001739

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP RICP, Agent
417 S 30th Street
Heath, OH  43056
Bus: 740-522-5460

27193  R7-21

A personalized financial 
strategy based on your values.

Jeff Ritter, CLU®, RICP®, CKA®, Wealth Advisor
Central Ohio Group
7502 Slate Ridge Blvd, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068
614-626-2778 | jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
facebook.com/jeff.ritter.thrivent
linkedin.com/in/jeffritterthrivent

614-805-7955
Servicing Buckeye Lake and 

Greater Columbus Areas
48 years of Combined 

Real Estate Experience
CatandHowardTeamLive.comCatandHowardTeamLive.com

State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001738

Andrea Taylor Ins Agency Inc
Andrea E Taylor, Agent
5540 N Hamilton Road
Columbus, OH  43230
Bus: 614-855-9421

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.

Navigators of LawNavigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities of life. We 

focus on planning for individuals, families, and businesses.

59 N. 4TH STREET P.O. BOX 488 • ZANESVILLE, OH 43702-0488
TEL: 740.452.8484 FAX: 740.455.4124 • SWBWLAWFIRM.COM

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson

The highest compliment I can receive is a referral from my friends, family, and clients

We are the Buckeye 
Lake Authority in 

Real Estate

740-246-5525
BuckeyeLake.com

Why Us? Visit
LakeLifeAgent.com

https://stacyengle.com/
mailto:jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
http://catandhowardteamlive.com/
http://www.thetonyadamsagency.com/
https://taylorsf.com/
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-en/financial-advisor/jim-ward2
http://www.donnabrozovich.com/
http://swbwlawfirm.com/
mailto:marcoislandspecialist@gmail.com
http://buckeyelake.com/
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Secretary/Treasurer                Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        David Paligo
Fleet Captain - Power              Brian Thom
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                                 Mark Thogmartin, PhD
I-LYA Delegate                 	              Commodore Don Harris                                                
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                           Commodore David Luttenberger

                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell
Vice Commodore Bill Collinson

Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer
Rear Commodore Vic Schroeder

Commodores Association      Commodore Mark Russell
Insurance Committee  Vice Commodore Bill Collinson
Classic Boat Regatta                  Chris Hebert
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing                             Andy Joseph
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                            Barb Hein
		                 Governor Vic Schroeder
	            Commodore Charlie Campbell
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Jeff Schwartz
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club

(740) 929-9941
www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore

Mike Bruckelmeyer
Vice Commodore

Bill Collinson
House & Grounds

Rear Commodore
Vic Schroeder

Bar & Kitchen
Governor Stephanie Dolan

Junior Training
Governor Joel Gabor

Entertainment 
Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

Docks & Rentals
Governor Bob Hegedus

Communications
Governor Mike Perez

Membership
Governor Dean Pickett

Race & Regatta

Board of Trustees
Commodore Mark Russell

Commodore Mark Pyle
Commodore Rose McEntire

Commodore Charlie Campbell
Commodore Jeff Hamilton

Club Management
Rodney Probst, General Manager
Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Ish Howe, Front-of-House Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Barb Hein

Vice President Janine Conrad
Co-Treasurer Tami Schroeder

Co-Treasurer Sue Headlee
Secretary Tracey Davis

Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc

CLUB ELECTIONSCLUB ELECTIONS
WEEKENDWEEKEND

Friday, September 20 - Sunday, September 22

MEET THE CANDIDATESMEET THE CANDIDATES
Friday, September 20

PORCHPORCH PICNIC & ELECTIONS PICNIC & ELECTIONS
Sunday, September 22

POLLS OPEN
9:00 am - 1:00 pm

ANNUAL MEETING
2:00 pm

COMMODORES
RECEPTION

4:00 pm

http://www.buckeyelakeyc.com

